



Minutes of the Holy Island Parish Council Meeting held on March 25th 2022 at 6.15pm in the Crossman Hall.
895
Present.
Councillors.
R. Coombes – Chair.





K. Johnson






J. Gray





G. Douglas





K. Anderson
896
Present.


J.A. Bevan – Clerk.





One member of the public
897
Apologies.


None.



898
Declarations of Interest.
R. Coombes.
Member of HI 2050. Representative on HIP. Representative on HI Development Trust. Member of the Labour &Unionist Party.


K. Johnson.         Member of HI 2050. Representative on HIP. Coastguard Volunteer.


J. Gray

Coastguard Volunteer. Employee of NCC.


G. Douglas.
None.


K. Anderson.
Member of the Labour Party.


J. Bevan.
Member of HI 2050. Representative on HI Development Trust. 
Trustee of the Reading Room.
899
Minutes. 
The minutes of the previous meeting of January were approved.  Councillor Johnson proposing. Councillor Douglas seconding.
900        Statements from the Public


None.


901
Parking and Traffic

The Chair reported that he had attended a meeting arranged by AONB who have appointed 

a consultant to look at the parking and traffic problems in the AONB area including the Beal 


Shore and the road to the A1. While awaiting their report the Councillors agreed that HIPC 


should go back to NCC and request that the double yellow lines will be extended to include 

the Beal Shore area as originally requested by us.

902
Matters arising:
Dog Fouling:  
The spray paint to highlight the problem has been distributed to councillors. NCC have put up more notices around the village and an HIPC notice will be appearing in the
latest edition of HIT. It was suggested that more bags could be placed in dispensers next to the litter bins, Councillor Anderson said these were available through the Green Dog Walkers scheme. The Clerk to investigate and obtain.
20 mph speed limit:

The Chair reported that the 20mph speed limit has been approved and after an 8 week 

statutory period will be implemented in the next financial year April 2022 to March 2023.
Residents Parking Scheme:

Because of the lack of progress, the Chair is to take this up with Councillor Hardy and Richard McKenzie and insist that proper and speedy action is taken to introduce a viable and enforceable scheme.
Cycle Track.
The Chair reported that this was one of the matters discussed at the AONB Consultants Meeting and the suggestion was broadly welcomed. The Clerk said that he had not had a reply from Cheswick Estates about whether a strip of land existed either side of the current causeway. It was agreed that he should discuss this personally with Jane Crossman at the Lizzie Porter Commemoration event. 

Tree in the Market Place.

After discussion it was agreed that the replacement tree should be a Silver Birch, David Lishman is able to provide this, and in addition as the community expressed a desire for a Christmas Tree then HIPC will purchase one each year to be used with the Christmas Lights. 

Neighbourhood Plan.
The Clerk expressed his complete frustration at the lack of progress with the Norham & Islandshire Neighbourhood Plan. He requested and it was agreed that, if no satisfactory answer was received to his most recent request for a progress report, then he should contact NCC and request a meeting on how HIPC can produce its own Plan. 
Bus Shelter roof repair.
The Clerk said that he had heard nothing from the contact supplied by Sean Atkinson and he was going to pursue again next week. The Councillors suggested instead that he ask Luke Turner if he could do the work and the Clerk will contact him. 

Shuttle Bus.

There is still no news on the Shuttle Bus with the Traffic Commissioners saying that they had no information on Woody’s at the address we had given them. Councillor Gray said that on-line information indicated that Travelsure would be operating a service. Councillor Douglas is to investigate. 

Litter Bin repairs.
The Clerk reported that the two litter bins with faulty locks had been repaired by Paul Davison who had been refunded £162.97 for the locks themselves.

903
War Memorial.

The Clerk advised that with the assistance of Nick Lewis at the Castle he had been in contact 
with Martin Lutyens and the Lutyens Trust who have provided us with a drawing of Rochdale Memorial which has a very similar tapered Cross, Martin Lutyens has said that while the bases differ the Cross is virtually identical. Listed Building Planning Permission has been applied for and two companies have been asked to quote.

904
Grass Cutting.

To continue as last year. The Clerk to ask NCC for an increase in the Grant.
905
Finance.

The Clerk reported that the current bank balance was £14115.46. He has submitted a VAT 


refund claim to HMRC for £1131.94. We have yet to receive the anticipated £5000 for the 


Chare Ends Car Park and he needs to invoice NCC for the grass cutting grant which will be 


done after his request for an increase has been considered. The question was also raised 
later under any other business about whether the Precept is too low when compared to other Councils. The Clerk advised that nothing could be done for 2022 – 2023 but if the Council wished, it could be reviewed for the following year. In the meantime he will investigate what are the legal limits on increases.

906
Planning.

The following Planning Applications have been considered since the January Meeting:


1 Paradise Row.

Dormer Window.     

HIPC has no objection



4 Herring Houses.
New doors and windows
NCC granted approval.



Seaburn House.

Bothy conversion.

HIPC continue to object.
907
Flower Tubs. Fiddlers Green.

A request had been considered for flower tubs for the edge of Fiddlers Green to protect the 


edge from wear by traffic. The Councillors recognised that there was a problem but the cost 
and ongoing maintenance of tubs was a concern. The Chair and Clerk to discuss with the resident who raised the question what alternatives – white stones for example – might be a solution. 

908
Jubilee Contribution.


A request has been made for a contribution to the funds needed for the celebration of the 


Queens Platinum Jubilee. The Councillors were happy in principle to support this but felt 


they needed more information on what the anticipated costs were and how much after 

other fundraising activities had been held was being asked for.

909
Any other business.

Market Place.

Councillor Gray asked about the wooden posts in the Market Place which had been uprooted and left on the grass. The Clerk believed that NCC were responsible and would check with Highways.

Defibrillator.
The Clerk advised that the new Defibrillator had been ordered and paid for but that due to a shortage of parts delivery was extended to an estimated 14 to 16 weeks. It might therefore be another three months before it arrives. The existing machine should be fine until then but the battery should be checked regularly.

Beach rubbish.
Councillor Johnson reported that significant piles of rubbish had been gathered on the beaches. She will contact Andrew Craggs and ask him to arrange for their collection.

Date of the next meeting:  Friday May 27th at 6.00pm in the Crossman Hall.
Meeting closed at 7.28pm.

